Chairmans Report May 2024

Your council has carried out the required number of meetings and councillors have always given their apologies with the required reasons if they have been unable to attend This year our agenda item for parishioners questions has been well supported And been very beneficial for the councillors

I would like to ask the clerk to document our thanks for her contribution to our council keeping us legal I know this has been even though she has had a very difficult personal year

The saga of the leather bottle hill light is over and the light has been fitted and again this has been in no small part by Jennies continual flow of emails

I am pleased to report that the village sign is with us and the foundations are in place and I would like to again thank Michelle for her effort and councillor Palmer for his work with the foundation

I can also report that pound lane pot holes have been repaired and they have all had a tar and chipping covering and it looks good

I would also like to thank councillor Keen for her effort with the village hall booking they seem well organised now

I have recently noted that our great footpaths in little blakenham have been mowed and I would like to thank councillor Laytham for arraigning this to be donefor us all The developments at Elm farm are moving on and although we have had several road

the developments at Elm farm are moving on and although we have had several road closures we seem to begin to have something to look at

The development on the old 1113 seems to be going ahead and they seem to be trying to help us

This brings me onto my final item the replacement of the village hall this looks like it will go ahead and I will give more details in due course